## Colorado Family Church celebrates 40th anniversary of the Yankee Stadium Rally

Adonia Hentrich May 29, 2016



The Colorado Family Church held a special outdoor service and festival to commemorate three special events: the 40th anniversary of the Yankee Stadium Rally, Memorial Day, and the 2nd Annual Spring Refresh. For the past two years, the church has been hosting an annual festival which brings together cleaning and development projects as well as great, wholesome family fun.

The community held its entire service at a large park near its church facility. During the service, songs were specially chosen to commemorate the day. Pastor Adonia Hentrich gave a sermon using excerpts of True Father's speech from 1976. The words that True Father spoke about the United States' unique role in the world and how much Heavenly Parent invested to build this great nation still ring true to the community today. Pastor Adonia stated that we can bring our Heavenly Parent back to America by including God in our lives and families. The group sang "God Bless America" at the end of the sermon.

After the service, many people volunteered for different projects to beautify and improve the building. This year, the projects were digging a trench for an electrical conduit, cleaning the outside of the windows, carpet cleaning, setting up some café-style outdoor seating, and gardening.

